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 Message from DG Al   

 With great 
humility and honor, I 
have accepted the 
position of the Dis-
trict Governor for our 
great District 7450.  I 
would like to thank 
all of those who at-
tended and those who 
participated in my 
installation ceremony 

on June 15 at the great restaurant of 
Wayne Rotary PP Margaret Kuo in 
Wayne.   

Most of all I would like to thank 
my mentor for all my Rotary years, PDG 
Dr. Richard Knauff, and PDG Mark 
McGill, who graciously accepted the posi-
tion of the District trainer for this year 
and was willing to keep me on a straight 
course, a task, which some of you know, is 
a monumental one. 

I would also like to thank PDG 
Joel Chesney for his contribution to our 
District as the DG for 2008-2009, as well 
as all club presidents and AGs who served 
with him during the last 12 months.  
Bravo to all.  

I cannot imagine a more perfect 
recognition and honor like this one in an 
international organization bestowed to 
somebody with the international back-
ground I have. Coming here to go to col-
lege at the age of 18 and being involved in 
Rotary since 1983 epitomizes the global 
nature of Rotary International which ex-
ists in almost 200 countries and geo-
graphical areas with 33,000 clubs and 
more than 1.2 million members. 

 
(CONTINUED ON PAGE TWO) 

 

DISTRICT 7450 

Rotary Leader 

Philadelphia Rotary Club reunites 
with English Rotary Club during RI 
Convention in Birmingham, UK 

The linkage of the Nottingham Rotary Club (UK) and the 
Rotary Club of Philadelphia (USA) established in 1921 
was rekindled at the 2009 Rotary International Conven-
tion in Birmingham, England in June. Delegations from 
the two clubs met and unanimously agreed to work to-
ward revitalizing their relationship which could lead to 
joint projects and reciprocal visitations back and forth 
across the Atlantic Ocean to members' homes. Getting 
together during the convention are (from left) Philadel-
phia  Rotarian Lynmar Brock, who accepted a plaque of 
friendship from the Nottingham Rotary Club; president-
elect Tony Budden of Nottingham Rotary Club; Philadel-
phia Rotarian Joan Batory, who is District 7450 Gover-
nor-Elect; Philadelphia Rotarian Nancy Magagna, who 
accepted  Nottingham Club Banner; Philadelphia Rotar-
ian Joe Batory, who will be president for 2010-2011; and 
2009-2010 Nottingham Rotary Club president Geoffrey 
Halliday, who accepted a Liberty Bell gift from the Phila-
delphia Rotary Club. 

District Conference Cruise: page13-16 



 

 

 Page 2 Volume 4 Number  1 July 2009 

By 
Al 
Marland 

(CONTINUED from PAGE ONE) 
RI president John Kenny in his address in 

England said: “And that is why, in the 2009-10 Ro-
tary year, I selected the theme ‘The Future of Rotary 
Is in Your Hands’. Because the 
future of Rotary will not be deter-
mined by me, or by any of Ro-
tary’s senior leaders — in this 
Rotary year or in any other. The 
future of Rotary will not be deter-
mined at this convention or by 
any decision by the board of di-
rectors of Rotary International. 
The future of Rotary is being de-
cided every day, in every one of 
our clubs — by every one of you. 
The Future of Rotary Is in Your 
Hands.” 

Everything we do hap-
pens in our clubs and with the 
help of their members.  I cannot 
imagine a better theme to em-
phasize the importance of the 
Rotary Clubs and their members 
than the one president Kenny 
chose.  He said: “I do not intend 
to introduce any new programs or 
to set any ambitious new goals in 
the area of membership for the 
coming Rotary year. I will simply rely on you as re-
sponsible people to see to it that we have more quali-
fied members, true Rotarians, at the end of the year 
than we had at the beginning. And I will rely on you 
to do your best to see to the mentoring of our newest 
members, for retention is no less important than re-
cruitment.” 

My goals are not different from president 
Kenny’s and I pledge my support to the 54 clubs of 
District 7450 to help them achieve their goals and 
that is why I believe ‘’The Future of Rotary is in Your 
Hands’’.  In connection to this pledge, I would also 

like to congratulate all the presidents and the officers 
of all clubs for their election to their respective roles 
and I am looking forward to working with all of them.  
I cannot miss this opportunity to congratulate the 

nine AGs who have agreed 
to serve the District with 
me. In addition to my sup-
port, I would like to offer 
the support of the nine AGs 
supporting six clubs each.  
Please do not hesitate to 
call on us for any help you 
may need.  
 I just returned from 
the RI convention in Bir-
mingham, England and the 
more than 40 Rotarians and 
friends from our district 
enjoyed the inspiring pro-
grams presented. I look for-
ward to sharing with you 
some of those experiences 
as I am going around the 
District visiting clubs. 
The next District event is 
Rotary Night at the Phillies 
on July 21.  PDG Mark 
McGill has distributed tick-
ets to all the clubs and we 

hope you will be able to fill every seat they have allo-
cated to us since most of the games are sold out.  

We will announce a Rotary Foundation work-
shop for October 17 and we are working on complet-
ing all arrangements for the celebration of the year 
with a cruise on May 8 to 13, 2010.  Information 
about the cruise is included with this newsletter.  

Please do not hesitate to email me with your 
thoughts, suggestions, ideas and comments at 
DG0910@rotary7450.org.   
 
                                           Al J. Marland            

Rotary Clubs are key to successful year 

From District Governor 

Please print a copy of this newsletter for a Rotarian 
in your club who doesn’t have access to a computer 
and another one to place at the sergeant-at-arms ta-
ble. Thank you. 

DG Al welcomes Rotarians at  his inau-
guration dinner at Margaret Kuo’s in 
Wayne June 16. 
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By John Kenny 
RI president 2009-2010 

        It is a great honor to be speaking to you today, in 
the island on which I was born and raised, addressing you 
as the first Scottish president-elect of Rotary International 
in he 104-year-history of our organization. 
 As I look out at all of you here today, I think of the 
words of the Apostle Luke, who said, “To whomsoever much 
is given, much will be required; and to whomsoever much 
was entrusted, of him more will be asked.” I know that 
much will be entrusted to me in the Rotary year we are 
soon to begin, and I am prepared to give all that I am able 
to this organization which I have served for the past 39 
years. I am strengthened in that resolve in that I shall have 
the full support of my wife, June, as I continue that service 
i n  t h e  m o n t h s  t h a t  l i e  a h e a d . 
 Every year, the Rotary baton passes to a 
new team of Rotarians, but whilst leaders in Rotary 
change, leadership does not, and in this process of 
continuity, Rotary manifests its greatest strength. 
You will add fresh ideas and energies to those who 
have gone before, so that you can pass on to your 
successors a better district and stronger clubs. Now 
is your time. It is for you to grasp the opportunity, 
for The Future of Rotary Is in Your Hands. This is 
the theme I have chosen for the coming year. I have full 
confidence in each of you to ensure that the visionary fires 
of Rotary will burn more brightly at the end of our year. 

When Paul Harris founded the first Rotary club 
104 years ago, he did not initially think of service. Instead, 
he had in mind a place where people of good character, in-
telligence, and morals could enjoy each other’s fellowship 
and friendship. The service came later, as a natural out-
growth of the gathering of such people. 

When a club is formed of people who are honest, 
who are ethical, who enjoy each other’s company and take 
pleasure in shared accomplishment for the good of all — 
that is a Rotary club as Paul Harris envisioned it. And that 
is a club that makes all of Rotary stronger. 

We in Rotary have potential that is unmatched by 
any other humanitarian organization in the world. We can 
bring health to the sick, education to the illiterate, water to 
the thirsty, and sustainable livelihood to the poor and the 
hungry. We can help those closest to us and those in the 
farthest corners of the earth. All this we can do, if only we 
choose to 

And that is why, in the 2009-10 Rotary year, I se-
lected the theme The Future of Rotary Is in Your Hands. 
Because the future of Rotary will not be determined by me, 
or by any of Rotary’s senior leaders — in this Rotary year or 
in any other. The future of Rotary will not be determined at 
this convention or by any decision by the Board of Directors 
of Rotary International. The future of Rotary is being de-
cided every day, in every one of our clubs — by every one of 
you. The Future of Rotary Is in Your Hands. 
Everything Rotary is, and everything we do, lies with you 

— with the Rotarians in our clubs. Rotary International is 
its clubs, and without a strong and growing membership, 
there can never be a strong Rotary.  

I do not intend to introduce any new programs or 
to set any ambitious new goals in the area of membership 
for the coming Rotary year. I will simply rely on you as re-
sponsible people to see to it that we have more qualified 
members, true Rotarians, at the end of the year than we 
had at the beginning. And I will rely on you to do your best 
to see to the mentoring of our newest members, for reten-
tion is no less important than recruitment.  

I believe very strongly in the autonomy of the Ro-
tary club, and in the ability of each club to determine where 
and how it should serve best. It is not for me, or for any of 
us, to limit a club’s service to only the areas outlined from 

above in a given year. But we also strive for continu-
ity in our service, so that we may continue to go from 
strength to strength. This is why we have emphases: 
to encourage Rotary clubs to direct their work in the 
broad areas where we have seen the greatest need, 
and the greatest benefit from Rotary service.  

Water, health and hunger, and literacy will be our 
emphases in the year ahead. They will be our empha-
ses because they are the areas in which we can do 
the most with our abilities and resources — and be-

cause they are the areas in which the world has the 
greatest need.  

Water is our first emphasis because it is the first 
necessity for every man, woman, and child. We could, I sup-
pose, all live without oil, but none of us could live without 
water. And so we must work to bring clean water to those 
who lack it, as well as ensure the safety of existing sup-
plies. This is an area in which I have believed strongly, and 
worked consistently, for the last 20 years. And from my 
experience I will emphasize, as none of us can do too 
strongly, that water projects must encompass projects deal-
ing with sanitation, because without adequate sanitation 
o u r  g o o d  w o r k  i s  e a s i l y  u n d o n e . 
Health and hunger is the tent within which so much of our 
Rotary service dwells. We must all remember that when we 
work in this area, we are also working toward the greater 
goal of peace — for how can there be peace in the world 
when so many will try to sleep tonight without having 
eaten today?  

And we will strive as well to bring literacy because, 
in the words of Nelson Mandela, “no country can succeed if 
its future leaders are not educated.” If Rotary is to be rele-
vant in the 21st century, it must tackle these real problems 
of water, health and hunger, and illiteracy. 

And we must strive for continuity in the years 
ahead, which is why your Board of Directors, after consulta-
tion with clubs and districts, has adopted the Rotary Inter-
national Strategic Plan.  

 
             (CONTINUED ON PAGE FOUR) 
 
 

RI president sets tone for Rotary in 2009-2010 
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(CONTINUED FROM PAGE THREE) 
 The plan is designed to strengthen and proclaim 
the core values of Rotary: service, fellowship, diversity, 
integrity, and leadership.  

Each and every one of us in Rotary is privileged, 
and every one of us in this room has enough to eat, and 
more. Every one of us can read and write. Every one of us 
can turn a tap and have clean water to drink. And every 
one of us knows that if we are ill, there is a doctor or a 
hospital where we can be cared for. 

Every one of us should remember, every day, that 
there are hundreds of millions of people in the world who 
cannot say the same. Even as this 
world of ours appears to grow ever 
smaller, the gap between the haves and 
the have-nots is growing. I say this not 
because I think we should feel guilty 
about it. I say it because I believe that 
we’ve got a duty, all of us, as responsi-
ble people, to do something about it. 

The Council on Legislation has, and rightly so, 
said that Rotary should not embark on any new global 
program until we have eradicated polio from the face of 
the earth. We must achieve this. As an organization, we 
have an obligation to society. Our credibility is at stake. 
We must do it, and we will do it.  
 We have a wonderful story to tell. Two billion 
children immunized and the number of endemic countries 
reduced from 125 to 4. It is up to us to finish the job. The 
final success of the program is in your hands. 
          This coming year, I wish to remind Rotarians of the 
importance of the second Avenue of Service, Vocational 
Service. Fellow Rotarians, I firmly believe that if Rotary is 
about anything, it is about attaining and upholding high 
ethical standards in business and private life. The dignity 
of Rotarians, the honesty of Rotarians, should be and must 
be translated into their business practice and standards. 
The word of Rotarians must be their bond. In their every-
day dealings, Rotarians should exemplify the Avenue of 
Service that we should hold so special, Vocational Service. 
          We were chosen when we were invited into Rotary to 
be the best representative of our business or profession. 
We should endeavor to ensure that we are worthy of that 
accolade. Perhaps in recent times, society has become too 
preoccupied by the bottom line without considering too 

closely how that bottom line is achieved. We live in a world 
in which too many know the cost of everything and the 
value of nothing. Let us remember the poet Wordsworth’s 
stricture: “The world is too much with us; late and soon, 
getting and spending, we lay waste our powers.” I believe 
that we, as Rotarians, must raise our voices to proclaim 
our values, for they are values worth proclaiming. We can-
not remain forever part of the silent, cozy majority. 
            Each of us has moments that stay with us as Ro-
tarians. They are the moments when we realize, when we 
really feel, why it is that we do what we do. And for my-
self, I think that many of those moments are the moments 
when I knew I’d really made a difference in the life of 

someone else. 
            I remember being in Tanzania, years 
ago. I was going ’round with other Rotari-
ans, establishing water wells. It was right 
out there in the bush, hot and dusty and far 
from anything. We were in Dodoma, the 
very center of Tanzania, and one morning 

we walked into a village to open a well. There were some 
children there kicking a football about, and we joined 
them, which of course they loved. They’d seen us there for 
the digging of the well, so they knew who we were, and we 
were back in the village for the opening. And then before 
we left, there was this little girl who came up to me. She 
took my hand, and she looked up at me — I can see her yet 
— and there was something in her gaze. She looked up at 
me as though to ask, are you leaving? 
           It’s something like that, the look in a child’s eyes, 
that touches you. It’s something like that that makes you 
want to do more, to do everything you possibly can. I 
wished I could have said to her that even though I was 
leaving, I was not leaving her. I wished I could have told 
her that I would be there for her and that Rotary would be 
there for her. 
          My wish for all of us is that in this Rotary year, we 
should be able to say the same thing — that we, and all 
Rotary, will be there for that little girl, and for every child 
who is still waiting for a well to be dug, for a clinic to be 
opened, for the chance to go to school. 
 My friends, I look forward to receiving your sup-
port to help me guide our wonderful organization on the 
path that has been laid out for us — toward a stronger 
Rotary and a better, healthier, and more peaceful world. 

Kenny: ‘Rotary has a wonderful story to tell’ 

 

 Rotarians with tickets for the July 21 “Rotary Night at 
Phillies” game against the Chicago Cubs should be in their seats by 
6:30 p.m. if they want to see DG Al Marland throw the baseball 
from the mound to the Phillie Phanatic during pre-game program.  
 District 7450’s 54 Rotary Clubs received tickets last 
month from MPDG Mark McGill who has requested all payment 

and unused tickets be sent to him at  605 Norma Drive, Thorndale, 
Pa.,19572 by July 13.  
 Clubs with unsold tickets should alert McGill who has 
requests for more tickets from several clubs. The District received 
1100 tickets. Rotary Clubs will receive $9 Rotary Foundation credit 
for each ticket sold. 

Pitching for District 7450 will be DG Al Marland July 21 
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Rotary Clubs install officers for 2009-2010 

The Rotary Club of Media celebrated ser-
vice of  past officers and installed its new 
president and officers June 25 at the 
Broomall Lake Country Club in Media. 
PDG Arne Graf conducted the installation 
of  Ken Delmar as president  as well as offi-
cers and directors. PDG Jeffry Cadorette 
served as the MC for the evening. Adminis-
tering the oath of office to Delmar (center) 
is PDG Graf as 2008-2009 president Bar-
bara Laurenzi looks on. 

Ken Delmar installed as president of Media Rotary Club 

 
 
 
 
 

 Kathryn S. Flagg  installed as 2009-2010 
president of Glen Riddle Rotary Club 

 

On June 30, at the Bensalem Country 
Club, Assistant Governor Tim Birch 
installed new officers for the Rotary 
Club of Bensalem. Additionally, Ben-
salem Rotary Club   recognized a Ro-
tarian of the Year and a Community 
Volunteer of the year. They are Ben-
salem Rotarian of the Year Judy 
Loftus, 2009-2010 president  Stan 
Dwight, past President James Jones 
and Community Volunteer of the year 
Shirley Lehr. 

New president in Bensalem 

Kathryn S. Flagg has been installed a president of the 
Glen Riddle Rotary Club for 2009-2010. She is retired 
from the Chester Upland School District where she was 
employed for 31 years as a classroom teacher, a coordina-
tor of special services, a cheerleading coach and a super-
visor of Transition Services. When she became a member 
of the Glen Riddle Rotary in 2001, she saw it as an oppor-
tunity to network with the professional and business sec-
tor to provide services for the students in the Chester Up-
land School District in order to prepare them for post 
secondary activities which would enable them to give 
back to their communities. She is fifth of 12 siblings and 
the mother of three daughters, eight grandchildren and 
five Godchildren, and is a member of New Life Ministries 
International in Chester.  
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On hand to celebrate the installation of  Kathryn Flagg 
(third from left) as president of  Glen Riddle Rotary Club 
are (from left)  past presidents Lisa Grech, 2003-2004; De-
nise Romanelli, 2007-2008;  and Diane Holefelder-Johnson, 
1999-2000, 2000-2001, 2004-2005. A fifth member, Alicia Re-
gotti, president in 2003-2004, was not present for photo.  

Rotary Clubs install officers for 2009-2010 

Wayne Rotary Club 2008-2009 
president Margaret Kuo pre-
pares to place the president’s 
Rotary pin on 2009-2010 presi-
dent Dale Pope at installation 
dinner June 15 in Wayne.  

The 2009-10 officers of Glen Riddle Rotary 
Club are (from left) Denise Romanelli, pub-
lic relations; Diane Holefelder-Johnson, lit-
eracy chair; Cindy Scherer, service chair; 
John Whitig, membership chair; Harry Hill, 
Rotary and Gundaker Foundations chair; 
Lisa Grech, secretary; Joe Fletcher, vice-
president and president-elect for 2010-2011; 
and 2009-2010 president Kathryn Flagg. 
Missing from photo at the installation 
meeting was treasurer Tim Sander. 

Greater West Chester Sunrise Rotary Club 
directors for 2009-2010, who were installed 
by PDG Russ deFuria, are (from left) Idna 
Corbett, Barbara DeBaptiste, Mary LaSota, 
Rick Stevenson, Robbe Healey, Roger Tay-
lor earlier this month. 

Greater West Chester Sunrise Rotary Club offi-
cers for 2009-2010, who were installed by PDG 
Russ deFuria, are (from left) sergent-in-arms 
Allen Kramer, treasurer Lenore Guthrie, secre-
tary Jeff Rollison, vice-president Cynthia Eric-
son and president-elect Joe Kienle.  
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Al Marland installed as District 7450 DG  
PDG Mark McGill(left) 
installed Wayne Rotar-
ian Al Marland as 
2009-2010 District Gov-
ernor at the installat-
ion dinner at Margaret 
Kuo’s in Wayne June 
15.  Later, DG Marland 
presented 2008-2009 
DG Joel Chesney 
(right) with a Rotary 
plaque thanking him 
for his leadership dur-
ing his Rotary year. 

DG Partner Joyce Ches-
ney holds a tray which 
was presented to her by 
DG Al Marland  at the 
District Installation Din-
ner June 15. Earlier, 
PDG Russ deFuria  pre-
sented DG Joel Chesney 
with a Rotary  Achieve-
ment Award in recogni-
tion of his service dur-
ing 2008-2009 Rotary 
year. 

David Haradon, presi-
dent of Longwood Ro-
tary Club, home club of 
DG Joel Chesney, hands 
small DG home club 
banner to president 
Dale Pope (left, at left) 
of Wayne Rotary Club, 
home club of DG Al Mar-
land.  During the din-
ner, DG Al Marland 
(right) prepares to 
transfer DGE pin to 
Philadelphia Rotarian 
Joan Batory.  
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Longwood Rotary Club 2009-2010 president Andy 
Jenkins (left) and 2008-2009 president Dave Hara-
don join PDG Joel Chesney at the installation picnic 
at Longwood Gardens July 9.  More than 100 per-
sons attended the installation of Jenkins and the 
2009-2010 officers and celebrated the leadership of 
PDG Joel Chesney. PDG Chesney holds the plaque 
presented by the Club. The inscription read: 
 
“Presented to Joel Chesney in grateful appreciation 
for your leadership, inspiration and involvement on 
behalf of our Club and District 7450” 

PDG Russ deFuria 
pins  the RI Service 
Above Self Award on 
Vasanth Prabhu, 
Central Chester 
County Rotarian,  for 
his many contribu-
tions to Rotary, in-
cluding work with 
Rotaplast, literacy 
projects in Ecuador, 
training program in 
Pakistan and  he is 
District 7450 Grants 
S u b - C o m m i t t e e 
Chair. The presenta-
tion of the award, the 
highest presented to 
a Rotarian, was June 
15 at the installation 

dinner for DG Al Mar-
land. 

 

Service Above Self Award  
Honored for service 

Nathan Schenker, (left) Chester County First 
Assistant Public Defender for more than 20 
years, thanks Greater West Chester Sunrise 
Rotary Club, which honored him as one of 
three Leaders of Distinction at its 20th Anni-
versary Charter Night May 2. Schenker re-
ceived the Business and Professions Award.  
Greater West Chester Rotarian Richard Ste-
venson (right)  was master of ceremonies. 

 

New president, new project 
 

Chichester Rotary Club president Tony Kac-
zenski (right) kicked off his year by present-
ing a check for $1,000 to (from left) Jan Bean 
and Beth McMillen, co-directors of Compas-
sion Corps, which works with Rotary Clubs 
to provide services for needy in Africa. 

Longwood Rotary Club leaders 
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Rotary Clubs install new leadership teams 

West Chester Downtown 
“Fridays” charter president 
Carol Metzker bangs on the 
“Rotary Pot” calling the meet-
ing to order for the last time 
as president before Annalie 
Korengel-Lorgus takes office.  

Glen Mills Rotary Club 2008-
2009 president Joe Feldman 
(right) welcomes  Paul O’Brien 
as the 2009-2010 president af-
ter the installation of  officers 
earlier this month. 

 

42 years perfect attendance 

Glen Riddle Rotarian Harry Hill receives Perfect Atten-
dance Pin in recognition of his 42 years of perfect at-
tendance from 2008-2009 Glen Riddle president John 
Messer at the club’s installation dinner earlier this 
month.  Hill has served as treasurer of the Gundaker 
Foundation and is past president of the Glen Riddle Ro-
tary Club.  Messer was elected president the first year 
he was a member of the club. 

PDG Joel Chesney congratu-
lates Longwood Rotarian 
Andy Jenkins following his 
installation as 2009-2010 pres-
ident at installation picnic at 
Longwood Gardens July 10. 

DG Al Marland pins the president’s 
pin on Greater West Chester Sun-
rise Rotarian Dawn deFuria ear-
lier this month.  

PDG Russ deFuria administers the oath 
of office to 2009-2010 Greater West Ches-
ter Sunrise Rotary Club president Dawn 
deFuria at recent installation meeting.  
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Once a year the District Governor makes an 
official visit to each club in the district. The purpose 
of the visit is to allow the District Governor to com-
municate with all the club members; the giving of 
helpful and friendly advice to the club officers; to be a 
useful counselor to further the Object of Rotary 
among the clubs of the district; and to serve as a cata-
lyst to help strengthen the programs of Rotary. 

Prior to the District Governor’s visit, the Ro-
tary Club’s  Assistant Governor (AG) will meet with 
club officers to review the club's “Summary of Club 
Plans and Objectives.” Additionally, the Assistant 
Governor for the Club’s Area will work with the presi-
dent to confirm the meeting and accommodation ar-
rangements.  

Process: The president reconfirms at least 
one month in advance of the District Governor's visit 
to resolve any questions as to information, format of 
the visit and special requirements. 

District Governor is a guest of your club when 
making an official visit. Most importantly, communi-
cate any special plans you have for the Governor so 
as to be sure it fits in with his/her other plans. 

Contact the Governor well ahead of time to 
confirm times and places, thus avoiding confusion 
and woes. The District Governor will advise you of 
any assistance needed in arranging overnight accom-
modations for the District Governor and spouse at a 
convenient location.  

Meeting Procedure: The District Governor 
and spouse are guests of your club for the Rotary 

meeting. The Governor's presentation is the program 
for the club meeting and it is not appropriate to 
schedule any other program on that day. Encourage 
members to plan on arriving early for the meeting or 
staying late in order to visit with the District Gover-
nor. 

Presentations of Paul Harris Fellows, induc-
tion of new members and other honors are especially 
appropriate during the District Governor's visit and 
the District Governor should be asked to participate 
in such events. Clubs are requested to discuss any 
contemplated change for the official visits or the for-
mat with the District Governor so questions can be 
resolved early.  

Gifts: Personal gifts are discouraged. It is the 
governor's wish that you use the funds toward one of 
your club's projects.  

Official visits by AG: Your Assistant Gover-
nor (AG) will be meeting with club officers and boards 
prior to the start of or early in the Rotary year and 
once each quarter. Arrangements for these meetings 
should be a mutual agreement between the AG and 
Club President.  

The initial meeting should provide about two 
hours during which the AG will meet with the club 
president, president-elect, secretary, treasurer, mem-
bers of the board of directors and committee chair-
men. During this meeting the “Summary of Club 
Plans and Objectives” should be discussed. 

Subsequent visits will be as mutually agreed 
between the club president and the AG. 

Here’s the scoop about Governor’s visit protocol 

Rotarians of West Chester Downtown “Fridays” 
Rotary Club, who  gathered for the  final  lunch-
making session for homeless people in West Ches-
ter last month, are ( top row to bottom row, from 
left) Lance Knauth, Merry Piper, Eric Metzker, 
Jesse Bruckman, Bob Wilson, Anita Trum, Randy 
Evans, Owen McDougall , Megan McDougall, Jake 
Evans, Lexi Evans, Carol Metzker, and Annalie 
Korengel Lorgus. The sandwiches were delivered 
to Safe Harbor Homeless Shelter in West Chester. 
The Rotarians and other volunteers from the 
community made and delivered sandwiches while 
the shelter’s kitchen was closed during the expan-
sion of the shelter’s building. 

Downtown ‘Fridays’ Rotarians 
make sandwiches for homeless  
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Media Rotarians to host Lobster Bake  

What’s happening in District 7450  Rotary Clubs 

Longwood Rotarians present 
unique gift to president David 

 
 
 Rotary Club of Central Delaware County will 
host a benefit Lobster Bake Sunday, September 13, at 
Broomall’s Lake Country Club, The Lake View Club 
House, 3rd and Lemon Streets, Media, from 4:30 p.m. 
to 9:30 p.m.  Tickets are $60 per person.  
 The event will feature music and dancing. 
BYOB. Reservations are limited. Contact Norman 
Watts at  610-566-9327.   
 Checks made out to Rotary Club of Central 
Delaware County can be mailed to: Norman Watts, 
1211 N. Providence Road, Media, PA 19063.  
 Proceeds will benefit local educational and 
human service organizations sponsored by the Cen-
tral  Delaware County Rotary Club. 

 
  
 
 
 Longwood Rotarian Rosemary Gill presented 
Longwood Rotary Club president Dave Haradon 
with a special farewell to the presidency gift at one 
of Haradon’s final meetings last month.  
 Using her talents as a wonderful seamstress, 
Rosemary ordered special silky fabric emblazoned 
with the Rotary logo and personally sewed a unique 
pair of boxer shorts for Haradon. Demonstrating 
"Service Above Shame," Haradon modeled his new-
est fashion accessory during the meeting. 

Swarthmore Rotarians Will Fairley (left) and 
Ken Wright lead the Rotary Brigade during the 
annual Swarthmore Borough July 4th parade. 
President Betty Ann Flynn, along with past 
president Josh Twersky and daughter, Lilly, 
proudly led the  parade strollers which in-
cluded Perri Evanson, Will Fairley, Ken Wright, 
Cathy Darrell, Joy Charlton, Dorothy Gelb, a 
Putty Willetts. Dean Wolfe arrived early to help 
put up the Rotary tent, and Bob and Martha 
Moreland and Michele Fairley helped serve 
lemonade. Craig and Kathleen Fava, and baby 
Kaylin Anne helped take the Rotary tent down. 
Rotary's contribution also included Marty 
Spiegel doing the sound system, and his wife, 
Linda Heffernan, who organized a group in 
wonderful period costumes.  Marv Gelb played 
in the Silver Dollar band, and  Betty Ann, Doro-
thy Gelb and Anne Martenson again helped the 
Lions judge the children’s parade. Swarthmore 
Rotary raised $39 for Alex's Lemonade Stand 
and $43.50 for Polio Plus.  

Rotarians lead parade in  
Swarthmore July Fourth 

 

The summer car wash project of the Ben-
salem Rotary Club continues in August and Sep-
tember from 9 a.m. to 1 p.m. at Philadelphia Chris-
tian Center, 2990 Street Road, Bensalem. Dona-
tions will be accepted for the car wash.  Proceeds 
will help feed needy families in Bensalem at 
Thanksgiving.  

Car Wash dates are:  
Saturday, August 15 with rain date of Sat-

urday, August 22. 
Saturday, September 12 with rain date of  

Saturday, September 26. 
For information, call 215-633-3655  

 Mailbox # 5730 or visit ww.bensalemrotary.com 

Bensalem Rotarians Wash Cars 
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Deadline is first of month. Send  news 
items and photos (with names and infor-
mation)  to mombugjoan@msn.com 

Send photos (with  names and informa-
tion)  to info@rotary7450.org 
Please identify people in photos.  

Send change of address information 
promptly  to info@rotary7450.org 

 

• August 13: Foundation meeting - 
Sub-committee Chairs, Conference 
Room, District Office, Executive Com-
mons, 175 Strafford Ave., Wayne. Con-
tact, PDG Russ deFuria 
dg0708@obrienheatcool.com 
• August 15: (Rain Date , August 
22), Bensalem Rotary Club CAR-
WASH benefits needy families; 
www.bensalemrotary.com. 
•   September  8-13: Zone 31-32 
Rotary Institute Niagara Falls 
• September 12: (Rain Date - Sep-
tember 26) Bensalem Rotary Club 

CARWASH.  
• September 13 :   Central Dela-
ware Rotary Club  Lobster Bake, 
Broomall’s Lake Country Club, Club 
House 3rd & Lemon Streets, Media, 
PA 4:30 p.m. to 9:30 p.m. Limited Res-
ervations.: call Norman Watts @ 610-
566-9327.   
• October 17: multi-District Ro-
tary Foundation Workshop in Lans-

dale, PA. Details to follow. 
• October 31: Control Click here 
for RIL calendar RLI tentatively 
scheduled for 10/31 at the Scanticon in 
Valley Forge. Contact Lyn Church for 
more information, 215-290-3100 
• Oct 24: World Polio Day The 
World 
• Jan 18-24: 2010 International 
Assembly San Diego. 

On the Calendar 

Report attendance to info@Rotary7450.org 
 
area club# ClubName Members 
2 26485 Abington at Edge Hill 11 Not Reported 
4 5463 Ardmore 91 Not Reported   
4 5464 Bala Cynwyd/Narberth 18 Not Reported   
1 5466 Bensalem 41 55 
1 5467 Bristol 44  68   
4 5468 Broomall 39 Not Reported   
4 5469 Bryn Mawr 20 56 
6 25353 Central Chester County 29 57 
5 26630 Central Delaware County 10 84 
2 5470 Cheltenham Rockledge 17 76 
7 5471 Chester 23 Not Reported   
7 5472 Chester Pike 25 82 
5 27323 Chesterbrook 16 Not Reported   
3 31062 Chestnut Hill 46 65 
7 5473 Chichester 22 Not Reported   
2 5476 Chonshohocken -Plymouth Whitemarsh18 Not Reported   
6 5474 Coatesville 54 64 
8 5475 Concordville-Chadds Ford 48 Not Reported   
6 5478 Downingtown 16 53 
3 27974 Eastwick/Phl Airport 13 52 
2 5479 Elkins Park 14 Not Reported   
6 5480 Exton-Frazer 12 83 
1 5481 Feasterville 20 Not Reported   
3 5494 Frankford - Northeast Philadelphia 34 51 
8 70137 Glen Mills 14 77 
8 5483 Glen Riddle 26 52 
2 5484 Glenside 34 62 
8 26213 Greater West Chester Sunrise 41 81 
4 5485 Haverford Township 31 Not Reported   
2 5487 Jenkintown 67 Not Reported   
9 5488 Kennett Square 19 84 
5 5489 King Of Prussia 46 Not Reported   
1 5490 Langhorne 27 83 
1 5491 Levittown-Fairless Hills 20 70 
9 50612 Longwood 89 77 
3 65194 Madrugadores 11 Not Reported   
5 5492 Media 90 43 
3 55498 NE Sunrisers 19 Not Reported   
5 5493 Newtown Square 32 54 
9 5496 Oxford 20 64 
5 5497 Paoli-Malvern-Berwyn 29  64 
3 5498 Philadelphia 96 42 
6 5499 Phoenixville 31 67 
1 75462 Shady Brook 51 43 
7 5500 Springfield 22 Not Reported   
7 5501 Swarthmore 52 79 
6 30662 Thorndale 12 Not Reported   
9 50613 Twin Valley 17 68 
7 5477 Upper Darby-Lansdowne 31 53 
4 5503 Wayne 31 60 
8 5504 West Chester 113 Not Reported   
8 79371 West Chester Downtown "Fridays" 21 Not Reported   
9 5505 West Grove/Avondale  31 50 
8 5506 Westtown-Goshen 38 80 
   1842  
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